

# Mountaintop Area Little League

June 1, 2020

Meeting called to order at 8:05 PM via ZOOM CONFERENCE by the league president.

Board Members in Attendance Were: Jill Dougherty, Nick Graziano, Christina Krommes, Justin Krommes, Jeff Kuniegel, Rick Leroy, Sean McLaughlin, Luke Modrovsky, John Rodgers, Joel Weiss, Jeff Williams, Stan Witinski

Board Members Absent Were: Ron Jeckell, George Kreuzer, Tom Lyons, Chad Seltzer

Guests in Attendance: Dean Ambosie, Ryan Flood, Stephanie Gryboski, Bryan Johnson, Jim Keating, Tom Kepping, Rich Korpusik, Jeff Lomerson, Jon McConnell, Tony Modrovsky, Harry O'Neill, Jim Shedlock, Chris Smith, Ryan Stavish, Todd Wagaman, Eric Wanyo, Kevin Zurawski

## Presentations:

## Secretary Report:

- Minutes from the May 18, 2020 regular board meeting were reviewed, & approved as presented
- Motion to approve: Rick 2<sup>nd</sup>: Sean Abstain: Jeff

## Treasurer's Report:

- The Treasurer's Report as of May 31, 2020 were reviewed and approved as presented.
- Motion to approve Treasurer's Report: Nick 2<sup>nd</sup>: Sean Abstain:

## Bills to Be Paid:

- Bills Report were presented, reviewed, and approved
  - Motion to approve: 2<sup>nd</sup>: Abstain:
    - No bills

## Old Business:

- District Meeting
  - Presidents voted 17-1 to postpone the season
  - Bertoni recommended the postponement
  - May start in phase out stage; may have all stars for 12's only
  - No sectionals
  - John R:
    - District only made a recommendation; district doesn't rule us & our board didn't vote yet
    - Gov Wolf said LL can happen in green 250 people
    - Governors colors aren't related to LL
    - Valley West will have a mitigation plan and will give us a copy
    - Motion by John R to begin play preparation upon when the commonwealth of PA enters green stage 2<sup>nd</sup>: (PASSED 13-0)
  - Sean: Countered with schools are now advised not to do anything until after July 1; MLB not doing anything until after July 1
    - Negatives outweigh the positives to make

# Mountaintop Area Little League

---

June 1, 2020

- Justin: I talked to Valley East; they have made no decisions yet
- Jim Shedlock: Asked about LL playing late and into other sports seasons
- Justin: We want to give the kids some sort of opportunity to play
- Sean: No matter what we will run into someones season
- Nick: A spray will take care of it, giant canister spray and let dry
- John R: Mitigation plan will prevent lawsuit
- Christina: Have we polled our community?
- Nick: stated he spoke to managers and they stated there are teams that still want to play
- \*\*Justin presented the survey to everyone in the meeting
- Rick: Where are we getting all these volunteers??
- Luke: spoke to a number of umpires they are ready to go; some said yes, some said maybe
- Harry O'Neill: Said he will volunteer to spray or clean items
- Tony Modrovsky: Asked if we will have a statement put out because he has been fielding questions
- Stephanie Gryboski: Said she will help and having a plan is a must; if we start now may take up to a month and things are always changing
- Justin: Stated survey need to go out by Wednesday
- Luke: said he will be meeting with District 18 this week
- Christina: said we practice at school; they may not let us this year
- Nite at the Races
  - 203 horses sold
  - They kit is \$125 DVD only
  - We need to pick a date
  - We need to be transparent and open disc live on Facebook Live or Zoom
  - Jeff mentioned possible inflatable screen for LL
- League Survey
  - Jeff W will put out to league tomorrow

## New Business:

- Lady Panthers Tournament
  - We will hold off on vote; Justin has to talk with them
  - They will need to follow state guideline
  - Wants to hold Aug 23-24
  - John R said they must have a mitigation plan; said to have MALL and MBS on it
  - Is it worth it for us if we can't have a concession stand; John said possible food truck
  - Sean asked to work numbers before we vote
- Crestwood Graduation Get-together
  - Justin was contacted by Jay Kotowsky for a place to meet for all the seniors for a get together
  - John said look at liability and may violate the lease
  - John asked about ways to honor the 12's
  - Jim Shedlock said lights would be a special way to honor them
  - Justin said we will put together a committee

# Mountaintop Area Little League

---

June 1, 2020

- Jeff K asked about insurance; Justin said we can't cancel or we can't hold a season
- Luke has press release for the lights
- Stephanie G will look into getting medical professionals involved with plan
- John R asked about setting a date to meet for the lease

## Meeting closes to public

- Volunteer approval



Adjourn: 9:38 pm

Next meeting: June 15<sup>th</sup> @ Alberdeen Complex & Zoom 8:00 p.m.

Minutes prepared by J. Williams